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 Berlin,  March 25, 2019 
 

Dear Mr. Mayor SEIJI HAGIWARA, 
 

last year, on 6th April 2018, I had the honor to talk to you. Through the conversation I got to know 

your different and extensive tasks in the beautiful city of Mimasaka. 
 

With this letter, I remind you politely and respectfully to reconsider the permanent exhibition of the 

Ho Chi Minh statue in the Mimasaka Museum. I appreciate your preference for the Vietnamese 

people. Nevertheless, we cannot identify the Vietnamese people with a communist dictator. The 

people of the country still suffer from the oppression and injustice of the one-party system. The 

wealth of the party members is a clear proof of corruption. 
 

On behalf of the freedom loving Vietnamese people, I ask you to stop the exhibition of the Ho Chi 

Minh statue in your city. Please let the visitors of the Mimasaka Museum understand a true and 

accurate depiction of Vietnamese history instead of promoting propaganda. 
 

I wish you and your council good luck in all state task. 
 

Sincerely  

 
 

Dr. med. Hoang Thi My Lam 
 

Chairwoman of the Vietnamese Refugee Union of the Federal Republic of Germany  
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